
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS25091

This legislation, recommended by the State Procurement Laws Interim Committee, is intended to clarify
language that was enacted last year by the State Procurement Act, HB 538. That bill enacted I.C. § 67-9225,
which required state institutions of higher education to procure property from state open contracts unless the
property could be procured at "equal or less expense to the institution" from a vendor who was not party to
the open contract.

The term "expense" caused some confusion due to the manner in which that term is typically used by
procurement professionals. This legislation is intended to clear up any confusion by revising I.C. § 67-9225
and including the term "cost" in lieu of "expense."

FISCAL NOTE
This legislation will have no fiscal impact. The changes to the law are being made for clarity and are not
substantive in nature.

Contact:
Senator Fred S. Martin
(208) 332-1407
Representative Brent J. Crane
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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